I want to express to you the appreciation of the entire Southwest third of Kansas for allowing Dr. Allen and his varsity boys to take part in this clinic. I am certain that nothing that the University of Kansas has done in this section has drawn more favorable comment. I hope that you will commend Mr. Allen and his boys for me.

Mr. Allen has a great personality and his influence is always for the best. He gave a short talk to our assembly, and I am certain that what he had to say about training made a great impression on all the boys and girls.

Mr. Ingham, as you know, was with Mr. Allen and is a man whom we like to have at Dodge City. He gets to know people and everyone likes him.

Dodge City is greatly indebted to the University of Kansas. We appreciate very much the fact that "Mary, Queen of Scots" was presented at our Teachers Association Meeting, and now we again thank you for Mr. Allen's appearance. I think the University of Kansas will receive considerable benefit from these appearances.

Yours truly,

(Signod) FRANK D. TOALSON

Principal.